Zion Lutheran Church Committee Meeting Report

Committee: Worship and Music Meeting Date: Tuesday, Dec. 14, 2021

Members present: Kathy Heffernan, Judy Albl, Steph Bitterman, Garry Johnson, and

Council President Jena German

Committee updates/items discussed (report briefly)

- 1. <u>Faith Chests Project:</u> President Jena reported that the Properties Committee will be taking care of the Faith Chest Project. Mike Brumbaugh will be using his garage for putting together the chests. Garry Johnson will continue contacting volunteers to help.
- 2. <u>Worship Volunteers List for Jan. March, 2022:</u> Kathy reported that she and Saundra are beginning to visit and contact current volunteers and several interested in volunteering for Worship Assistants, Ushers, Deacons PowerPoint and Sound operators for Jan. March, 2022. This would include both services, Ash Wednesday, and midweek Lenten services.
- 3. <u>Drafting Worship and Music Committee Goals for 2022:</u> Four sub-committees, Praise Band, Ushers, Altar Guild and Worship presented their goals for 2022. Sonya's Music goals were read from an email she sent. Steve O. will be contacted for his goals in the Sound/ PowerPoint Operators. Kathy will include these in the rest of the Committee for the booklet.
- 4. Other topics: Briefly discussed re-starting passing offering plates, encouraging the Sharing of the Peace among the congregation in a more traditional manner, for those who are comfortable doing this, and distributing Communion with 2 lines at the 8:30 service and one line at the 10:45 service. This could start as early as the 1st Sunday in January. Pastor Mark passed along a suggestion using the Holden Evening Prayer during the mid -week Lenten services. The Committee will look at this in more detail in January and February, 2022.

<u>Recommendation</u> for council action (State in the form of a motion(s) to acted upon by the council:

Report submitted by:

Kathy Heffernan, Committee chair